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March 20, 2009 

 

 

Reference:  Ohio State Board of Pharmacy seeking information 
 
The Ohio Board of Pharmacy has noticed a significant volume of prescriptions from physicians 
in Florida and is seeking more information. The physicians are primarily located in Ft. 
Lauderdale, Boca Raton, or Hollywood, Florida, but they are prescribing for patients from Ohio 
and Kentucky. Several, but not all, of the physicians are associated with the “American Pain 
Clinic LLC.” The prescriptions are written for oxycodone 15 or 30 mg, Roxicodone 15 or 30 mg, 
Xanax 2 mg, Soma 350 mg, and Percocet 10/325 mg. These patients are generally 20-55 years 
old and usually pay cash. 
   
If you see any of these prescriptions for individuals other than those few “snowbirds” who are 
part of your regular patient base, please contact Agent Bill Padgett at 740/342-2570 as soon as 
possible.  
 
Remember, before filling any prescription, the pharmacist must take into consideration 4729-5-
30, OAC, Manner of issuance of a prescription; and 4729-5-21, OAC, Manner of processing of 
a prescription. These rules state, in part: 
 

(A) A prescription to be valid must be issued for a legitimate medical purpose by an 
individual prescriber in the usual course of his/her professional practice. The 
responsibility for the proper prescribing is upon the prescriber, but a corresponding 
responsibility rests with the pharmacist who dispenses the prescription. An order 
purporting to be a prescription issued not in the usual course of bona fide treatment 
of a patient is not a prescription and the person knowingly dispensing such a 
purported prescription, as well as the person issuing it, shall be subject to the 
penalties of law. 

 
In many of these cases, we are wondering how the term “legitimate medical purpose” applies 
when a patient who is supposedly in severe pain can ride to Florida and back to receive 
treatment when we have excellent facilities in Ohio. 
 
If you decide in your professional judgment not to fill the prescription and are comfortable 
keeping the original prescription, please do so if you can.  Advise the individuals that they must 
contact Agent Padgett regarding their prescriptions and provide them with his telephone 
number. If you are not comfortable keeping the prescription, then at a minimum, please copy 
the prescription, return it to the individual, and contact Agent Padgett ASAP. 
 
If you have already filled such prescriptions, please contact Agent Padgett at 
Bill.Padgett@bop.ohio.gov  or 740/342-2570. Based on some of the cases we have already 
found, this may be a coordinated effort to obtain drugs and we are trying to develop a list of the 
people involved. 

 
         


